
From: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Thursday, 20 February 2020 12:17 PM 
To: Ruchi Bhatt <Ruchi.Bhatt@aigroup.com.au> 
Cc: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: AM2018/26 Social, Community, Home Care and Disability Services Industry Award 2010 
- request for extension of time 
 
Dear Ruchi, 
 
The President has considered your extension request and has approved the filing of submissions 
until 4pm on Wednesday 26 February 2020. 
 
The extension to file submissions applies to all parties. 
 
Your correspondence and this email will be published on the Commission’s 4 yearly review webpage. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Mirella Franceschini  
Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 
President 
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4520 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401  
mirella.franceschini@fwc.gov.au  

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001  
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20 February 2020 

 

The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 

Fair Work Commission  

11 Exhibition Street 

Melbourne VIC 3000 

 

By email: chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au  

 

Dear Justice Ross,  

 

Re.  AM2018/26 Social, Community, Home Care and Disability Services Industry 

Award 2010 – Request for extension of time 

 

We refer to the above matter. 

 

On 5 December 2019, the Fair Work Commission (Commission) issued directions in relation 

to the second tranche of the proceedings. Those directions require interested parties to file 

submissions in reply by 4pm on 24 February 2020. The Commission also issued separate 

directions on 18 December 2019 regarding the ASU’s ‘community language skills allowance’ 

claim. Those directions require submissions in reply to be filed on the same date.  

 

The Australian Industry Group (Ai Group) intends to file submissions of the nature 

contemplated by the aforementioned directions, however we will not be in a position to do so 

by the aforementioned deadline. We write, therefore, to respectfully request an extension of 

time to do so by close of business on Wednesday, 26 February 2020.  

 

Given the short extension sought, we do not anticipate that any interested party will be 

prejudiced by the grant of the extension sought; noting that a period of two weeks would 

remain until the hearing listed before the Commission on 11 March 2020. We also note that 

the unions’ submissions concerning the second tranche of claims were filed outside of the 

timeframes initially contemplated (i.e. on 10 February 2020 instead of 7 February 2020). 

 
We thank the Commission for its consideration of our request.  

 

Yours sincerely,  

  

Brent Ferguson 

National Manager – Workplace Relations 

Advocacy & Policy 

Ruchi Bhatt 

Senior Adviser – Workplace Relations 

Policy 

 


